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Dear members of the House Judiciary Commitee,  

 

I am writing in strong opposition of HB 3075.  This House Bill will overnight make 

hundreds of thousands of law-abiding Oregon citizen's criminal's overnight with the 

10 round magazine ban.  As many of you are probably unaware most 10 round 

magazines manufactured at this time can be modified to accept more than 10 rounds 

which makes them illegal under this legislation.  Also, most handguns come with a 

standard capacity magazine of over 10 rounds, this alone is an undue burden to 

Oregon citizens.  This alone will make myself and my wife who is former law 

enforcement criminals overnight.  

 

As for the permit to purchase section of House Bill 3075 all this will do is make it 

harder for law-abiding and especially low income and minority Oregonians to 

purchase a firearm.  It also has increased the application fee of $65.00 under 

Measure 114 to $150.00 which will almost automatically make it impossible for 

approximately 30-40% of Oregonians.  It will also be an undue burden to first time 

gun buyers and first-time hunters because as the bill is written the prospective 

permittee will need to furnish a firearm for the live fire portion of the class, thus it 

makes it impossible for them to apply for the permit, because under Oregon law it is 

illegal to borrow a firearm without a valid background check thru a FFL, which you 

cannot obtain without a permit if this measure passes.  It will do nothing to keep 

firearms out of the hands of criminals who wish to do harm to others.  It will also be 

an undue burden to first time gun buyers and first-time hunters because as the bill is 

written the prospective permittee will need to furnish a firearm for the live fire portion 

of the class, thus it makes it impossible for them to apply for the permit.    

 

Also, as far as I know and can find there is no officially sanctioned training program 

nor trainers/teachers for this permit process in place.  This therefor is a direct 

violation of the second amendment of the United States and Article 1, section 27 of 

the Oregon State Constitution as it denies or delays a constitutional right.  

 

There is also no fiscal impact statement for this legislation.  Measure 114 also did not 

have a fiscal impact statement.  Measure 114 will cost the state 50 million dollars the 

first year and 48 million every year after that.  How much will House Bill 3075 cost 

Oregon taxpayers???  

 

Most law-abiding Oregon citizens have or will not ever commit a crime involving a 

firearm.  Most crimes committed with a firearm are committed with illegally obtain 



firearms with magazines over 10 rounds, do you think a permit to purchase and a 

limit to how many rounds a magazine can hold with make them rethink their actions.  

I DO NOT!!!  If a person wants to commit an act of evil they will find any means 

possible to do it.  

 

House Bill 3075 and Measure 114 are bad legislation and a direct violation of the 

Second Amendment of the United State and Article 1, section 27 of the Oregon 

Constitution and I urge you to vote no on this.  

 

  

 

Sincerely   

 

Kelly Partin  


